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C. Recommend a Sustainability Commissioner* for Appointment by the Assembly to Serve on 
the Tourism Task Force Motion 
*per Resolution 23-11, the Sustainability Commission may recommend either a member of the 
commission or a member of the public for the sustainability seat on the Tourism Task Force.  

Barbara Bingham elaborated on her credentials for serving on the task force. Bagley asked how the 
commission could support Bingham and if there was a way to include a spot for discussion with her in 
future meetings. Riley indicated that she would work with staff to determine the best way to create an 
opportunity to hear from Bingham at future commission meetings. Zermoglio noted the commission was 
in a good position to provide guidance and reliable resources for sustainability issues, particularly around 
tourism. Gabel clarified that Bingham would not represent the commission in the same way that no one 
member represents the will of the entire body and would act independently with commission support.  

Sadleir-Hart, Mason, and Larry Edwards voiced support for Bingham’s recommendation. 
 

Voisin moved nominate Barb Bingham as the Sustainability Commission’s recommendation 
to the Assembly for the Tourism Task Force  
Motion PASSED by 7-0 by roll call vote 
 

Bowers moved to table Item D until after Item E was addressed. 
Motion PASSED by 6-0 roll call vote 
 

D. Decide the Next Steps for Executing the 2023-2024 Annual Work Plan Goals  

Gabel explained that the Energy Transition Partnership Project (ETIPP) application process had been 
overhauled and was very different from the 2021 application. In her discussion with Rob Jordan, the 
regional partner, he explained that only two letters of support were required and encouraged quality 
of quantity. Per Jordan’s recommendation, the Assembly and the Sustainability Commission be the 
primary sources, and the Sitka Tribe of Alaska, should they choose to participate. She clarified that 
the city was applying for the technical assistance, not the commission, and that while the commission 
would be heavily involved in the scoping process and conduct public engagement, she would handle 
writing the application. Barkhau, Zermoglio, and Riley volunteered to draft the Sustainability 
Commission’s stakeholder engagement form for commission approval at the May meeting. 

E. Approve the Energy Transition Partnership Project (ETIPP) Application Resolution Draft 
 

Mason voiced her support for the application. 
 

Bowers moved to approve the ETIPP Application Resolution Draft 
Motion PASSED by 6-0 roll call vote 
 

VIII. PERSONS TO BE HEARD (not to exceed 3 minutes on topics on or off the agenda) 
 

Jordan stated that three years ago the city declared a climate emergency. He opined that we are not 
moving fast enough and that there needs to be more recognition of the emergency.  
 

Mason reminded the commission that the community energy plan needed to engage the community. 
 

IX. SET NEXT MEETING DATE AND AGENDA 

The next meeting was scheduled for Tuesday, May 2, 2023 at 6:00 P.M., Harrigan Centennial Hall. 

X. ADJOURNMENT 
 

Chair Riley moved to adjourn the meeting.  
Seeing no objection, the meeting ADJOURNED at 8:40 P.M. 
 

Minutes By: Carol Voisin, Secretary 


